
Saint Timothy Pastoral Council  
            May 7th, 2025 

 Parish Office Kitchen  
 
MEMBERS 
Fr. Rick Bolte- Present 
Father Michael - Absent 
Pastoral Council:   Mary Finke (Chair) - Absent 
Greg Curtin (Secretary) - Present 
Vice Chair – Lee Metzger - Present 
 
Deanery:  Vacant Education:  Sarah Beegle -Absent  

Finance:   Mike Brinker - Present Outreach:   Eileen Messer- Present 

Worship:  David Krenk - Present School:        Deb Geers – Present  

Fun & Fellowship:   Vacant 

 
 
Call to Order:   7:00PM 

Open:   Greg Curtin 

Introductions:  New Assistant Principal Ashley 

Opening Prayer:  All  

Prayer Intentions:  Maria Brockman, Glen Taylor, Missy Glindmeyer, Gloria (Pin Ministry), Lee 

Pence 

Approval of Minutes:     Lee Metzger and Greg Curtin 

Committee Reports:  

School:   Deb Geers   

 School just finished the Derby Day Fundraiser 

 There are 2.5 weeks of school left this year 

 The Bishop will do the 8:00AM mass for the children this Friday 

 There are 442 children enrolled in the grade school for the 25-26 school, 

and 141 in the preschool.  We expect those numbers to increase. 

Education:   Greg Curtin read Sarah’s report 

 April 26th – Space Exploration Merit Badge Rocket Launch took place a Big 

Bone Park 

 April 26th, and 27th – Lil Timmy Donuts Fundraiser with the Knights of 

Columbus 

 April 28th – BSA Swim Tests at Central Coast Dive Shop too place instead of a 

meeting. 

Fun and Followship:  Greg Curtin Read the report 

 Bunny Fest had 130 Guest 

 Fish Fry made $30,000 



 Family Picnic is scheduled for July 13th (planning to begin in early June 

 Oktoberfest Planning starts later this month 

 26 trees have been sold. 

Finance:  Mike Brinker  

 Weekly donations are continuing at a good pace; April donations were much 

higher due to Easter. 

 Outreach:   Eileen Messer 

 Mission Mary Rose had 59 guest last month -with an unusual amount of 

younger people. 

 40 cans for lent was very successful.  SVDP filled a Van with food from the 

event to share with the Falmouth Store following the floods. 

 Mission Trip – is close to reaching it’s goal.  Empty your pockets event will 

be help after the masses the weekend of May 17th and 18th 

Worship:   David Krank 

 Next Lent we are looking at two different programs, Catholicism Series By 

Bishop Barron, and No Greater Love by Edward Sri 

 Dale Brockman was ordained May the 3rd. Meet and Greet was held that 

Sunday after all masses 

 Holy Week was well attended 

Pastors Report:  Fr. Bolte  

 Church lighting – No Update 

 Roof Leak in Church – A clog in the HAV system caused the leak – several 

ceiling panels needed to be replaced. 

 School Fundraiser – Dinner was held for 12 donors, they were hoping for 

more  - they toured the school  

 A letter will be going out to the high donors of the parish explaining a new 

fundraiser – for $25,000 a donor can name a classroom in their name and 

the name of a saint 

 Tuition will increase 4% next year 

Old business 

   Nothing to Report   

New Business  

 Discernment is scheduled for May 18th.  Father has only received 3 names to 

date.  A Flock note will be going out soon. 

 

Next Meeting:  June 4th at 7:00P in the Parish Center 

 


